
Tooele City Council and
Tooele City Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah
Business Meeting Minutes

Date:  
Wednesday, March 2, 2016
Time:  
7:00 p.m.

Place:  
Tooele City Hall, Large Conference Room

90 North Main St., Tooele, Utah
City Council Members Present:

Chairman Brad Pratt
Dave McCall
Steve Pruden

Debbie Winn

Scott Wardle

City Employees Present:

Mayor Patrick Dunlavy

Glenn Caldwell, Finance Director
Jim Bolser, Community Development and Public Works Director

Ron Kirby, Chief of Police

Michelle Pitt, Recorder

Heidi Peterson, Director of Communities that Care

Minutes prepared by Michelle Pitt

Chairman Pratt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. He welcomed Boy Scout Troop 4701  who were working on their Citizenship in the Community Merit Badge.  
1.  Pledge of Allegiance
Brett Jacobson from Troop 4701 led the Pledge of Allegiance.
2. Roll Call
Brad Pratt, Present

Steve Pruden, Present
Dave McCall, Present
Scott Wardle, Present
Debbie Winn, Present 
3. Mayor’s Youth Recognition Awards
Presented by Mayor Patrick Dunlavy, Chief Ron Kirby and Heidi Peterson 
Mayor Dunlavy welcomed all those who have come to support these students. He thanked the students for the important role that they play in this community. He said that this award recognizes special young people for the good things they do in their homes, school and community. He introduced Heidi Peterson, Communities that Care Director and Chief Ron Kirby from the Tooele City Police Department. Ms. Peterson thanked everyone for coming and supporting these students. Ms. Peterson said that this award is part of a bigger effort and they are very grateful to have leadership in the community that care about kids and the good things that they do. She stated that the Communities that Cares program evaluates the risks that kids are up against in the community and then they put programs into place to help them. She mentioned that there are three programs that the Communities that Care program offers in the community which are: 1) Second Step program which is in the elementary and secondary schools 2) Guiding Good Choices which is a family program; and 3) QPR, which is a new suicide prevention program. She encouraged anyone interested in the Guiding Good Choices Program or QPR to contact her. She explained that the next QPR meeting would be held on Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. in the City Hall Council Chambers.  
The students receiving this award will receive a backpack filled with donations from various businesses in the community and Ms. Peterson thanked those businesses for their donations. She thanked the Tooele School District and the teachers for their support of the Communities of Care program in the schools. She also thanked the Police Department for their role in this program. 
Ms. Peterson then presented the Mayor’s Community Recognition Awards to the following students: 
Camille Fenton, Harris Elementary 
Joshua Reynolds, Harris Elementary 
Brooklyn Petersen, Middle Canyon Elementary 
Caitelynn Dunn, Northlake Elementary 
Kylie Nelson, Overlake Elementary

Kaeley Steadman, Settlement Canyon Elementary

Keira Stewart, Settlement Canyon Elementary

Destine Bailey, West Elementary 
Mayor Dunlavy asked the recipients of this award to stand and he recognized them again for receiving this award. He also thanked family members for what they do in the community. 
A brief recess was taken for a picture with the Mayor, the Council and the recipients of this award.
4. Public Comment Period
Chairman Pratt opened the public comment period to anyone who would like to come forward and address the Council. 
Barry Lewis spoke about a letter regarding Canyon Road that he sent to the Mayor and Council.  He said that he has been told that there are plans in the works, but no action has been taken.  He said that there hasn’t been a nickel’s amount of work done on that road for forty years.  He said that Canyon Road needs a road, curb, gutter and sidewalk.  He asked if there were any plans for Canyon Road.  

The Mayor responded saying that the City has had preliminary discussions regarding this road with engineering and the streets department.  The City needs some information from the state on their SR36 project because there may be some changes and the City needs to find out what those changes are.  The City also needs to know what funds are available through the Road “C” funds before they know what can be done for roads this year.  Mayor Dunlavy said that the contractor for the SR36 project would be coming to talk with the City in April.  The Mayor stated that he would call Mr. Lewis back once he has spoken with UDOT and the contractor so that he knew more of what can be done.  

Chairman Pratt closed the public comment period at 7:35 p.m. 
5. Resolution 2016-15 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Approving the Municipal Wastewater Planning Program Self-Assessment Report for Tooele City for 2015
Presented by Jim Bolser
Mr. Bolser stated that this is a yearly report required by the Utah Department of Environmental Quality for the Wastewater Treatment Facility.  Mr. Bolser said that fairly extensive upgrades have been done years ago, so nothing new has been needed other than maintenance.  The report provides a summation of gallons produced, disposed of, etc.  Mr. Bolser further explained that the report is a self-assessment given to the State to say everything is fine.     

Councilman Wardle moved to approve Resolution 2016-15.  Councilman McCall seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Councilwoman Winn, “Aye”, Councilman McCall, “Aye”, Councilman Pruden, “Aye”, Councilman Wardle, “Aye”, Chairman Pratt, “Aye”.
6. Tooele City Reuse Lakes and Overlake Golf Course Amended Plat – Final Plat Approval
Presented by Jim Bolser
Mr. Bolser explained that there are currently two Overlake plats on the books that this plat is correcting.  One of the plats is for the Tooele City’s reuse lakes around the Water Reclamation Facility and the other is for the Overlake golf course.  Neither of the plats accurately reflect what is actually on the ground.   City staff recommends combining the two plats to re-plat both plats as they exist on the property, including all the utility easements.  This plat is vacating and re-subdividing the property as needed to reflect the actual conditions as they exist on the ground, post construction.  The Planning Commission has heard this matter and forwarded it to the Council with a unanimous positive recommendation.

Councilman Pruden moved to approve the final plat for Tooele City Reuse Lakes and Overlake Golf Course.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Councilwoman Winn, “Aye”, Councilman McCall, “Aye”, Councilman Pruden, “Aye”, Councilman Wardle, “Aye”, Chairman Pratt, “Aye”.
7. Minutes
Councilwoman Winn moved to approve the minutes for the meetings held on February 17, 2016.  Councilman McCall seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Councilwoman Winn, “Aye”, Councilman McCall, “Aye”, Councilman Pruden, “Aye”, and Chairman Pratt, “Aye”.   Councilman Wardle abstained because he did not attend this meeting.   
8. Invoices
Presented by Michelle Pitt 
Ms. Pitt presented the following invoice for payment: 
( Johansen’s Swim-Pool Plastering Inc. to renovate the Pratt Aquatic Center Pool area and install new light and light nitches, in the amount of $23,135.00.
Councilman Pruden moved to approve the invoice as presented by Ms. Pitt.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion. The vote was as follows: Councilman Pruden, “Aye”, Councilwoman Winn, “Aye”, and Councilman McCall, “Aye”, and Councilman Wardle, “Aye”, Chairman Pratt, “Aye”. 

9. Adjourn
Councilman Wardle moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Pruden seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Pruden “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  
The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of the meeting.  These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.
Approved this 16th day of March, 2016
___________________________________________________ 

Brad Pratt, Tooele City Council Chair
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